
Headteacher’s Message 

It’s been a very busy end to the term with lots of festive fun going on around 

school this week. Our members of the school choir have been very busy per-

forming at Booths, the carol service and Penwortham Grange Nursing Home. 

They all did extremely well. 

On Tuesday, the PTFA kindly funded a pantomime for the whole school. We 

were treated to ‘Robin Hood’. It was fantastic and the children (and staff!)    

really enjoyed it.  

A big thank you to our kitchen staff for cooking Christmas lunch earlier in the 

week. The food was delicious and the children had a great time. 

On behalf of all the staff and governors, we would like to wish you a very    

Happy Christmas and see you in 2025!  

Best wishes,      

Mr Ian P. Ashmore     

Cop Lane C.E. Primary School 
A welcoming Christian community, committed to one    

another, giving our very best at all times. 

‘I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me.’ Philippians 4:13 

Our Christian Value is: peace 

Dates for your Diary 

 

 

06.01.25—school reopens 
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PTFA News 

Look out for more PTFA news after Christmas.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week in our Picture News, we looked at the news that it is thought the number of cards sent 

this festive season will be lower than in previous years, as stamp prices have increased. The 

price of a first-class stamp rose by 30p in October to £1.65. This rise (the fifth increase in less 

than three years) has also led to fears that the money reaching charities through card sales will 

be lower this year. The children considered the question: “How can we show others we care?” 

Our ‘Picture News at Home’ can be found on the last page of this newsletter. 

 

      Reflection Time 

‘And the angel said unto them, ‘Fear not: for, behold, I bring you good tidings of great joy, which 
shall be to all people.’ 

                                                                                  Luke 2:11 

This week, we thought about the Christmas story and its meaning. Prophets in the Old Testament had 
talked about what would happen when Jesus was going to be born. Christmas celebrates the birth of 
Jesus. We remember at Christmas that Jesus came to earth for each one of us.  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our class attendance figures this week are: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to YR 4 this week!!! 

 

 

 

EYFS 98.3% 

YR 1 97.1% 

YR 2 95.5% 

YR 3 96% 

YR 4 98.7% 

YR 5 98.5% 

YR 6  96.9% 






